
Jonesville Downtown Development Authority 

Special Meeting  

Minutes of December 17, 2024 

 

Present: Don Toffolo, Anthony Smith, Gerry Arno, Joe Ruden,  Rick Jenkins and Chris Fast. 

 

Absent:   Abe Graves, Penny Sarles, and Mary Ellen Sattler.   

 

Also Present: Larry Hummel, Fleis and Vandenbrink, and Manager Jeff Gray 

 

Chairman Don Toffolo called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 

 

Anthony Smith made a motion and was supported by Rick Jenkins to approve the agenda as presented.  

All in favor.  Absent:  Abe Graves, Penny Sarles and Mary Ellen Sattler.   

 

Larry Hummel with Fleis and Vandenbrink provided information regarding the Chicago Street Road Diet 

and Streetscape improvements, along with an excerpted set of the road diet plans and a set of options for 

treatment to the concrete where the pavers will be removed.  Placement of trees were discussed and 

colored concrete options and patterns.   

 

A motion was made by Anthony Smith and supported by Chris Fast to recommend for approval by the 

City Council the road diet and streetscape plans for Downtown Jonesville, with amendments described by 

Larry Hummel and including Option 4 of the Colored Concrete options and patterns (tan – Gray - Dark 

Gray) and arched shaped tree boxes.     

 

Manager Gray provided updates regarding Christmas in Jonesville.     

 

The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, January 14, 2025 at 8:30 a.m. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:19 a.m. 

 

 

Submitted by, 

 

 

 

Cynthia D. Means 

Clerk 

  


